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         27 April 2009 

Changes and Annual Increases to Non-Domestic Water and Sewerage Charges
In April 2008, water and sewerage charges were extended to all non domestic customers in Northern Ireland.  With the new 2009 bills due to be issued shortly, Northern Ireland Water (NI Water) is advising customers of a number of changes to these charges.

For measured customers, in addition to an annual increase in water charges, the charge for sewerage, which was introduced at 50% in April 08, will now be applied at the full rate.  However, a new domestic sewerage allowance (190 cubic metres) will be introduced for customers who pay rates on their property.  The domestic allowance for water, 200 cubic metres, will continue to apply where rates are paid.

Unmeasured customers (who are charged on the basis of Net Annual Value applied for rating purposes) will continue to be billed at 50% for both water and sewerage on the new 09/10 tariff, with the total charge for each capped at £405.

Businesses which discharge trade effluent will continue to be charged on the basis of the Mogden formula; however, charges will increase as a result of the standard strength parameter having been revised.

William Duddy, NI Water’s Director of Billing Development said,

“Over the next few days, we will begin mailing around 90,000 non-domestic customers to notify them of these changes and specifically, how they will be applied.

“The changes, along with annual increases which apply to both measured and unmeasured customers, have all been agreed by the Utility Regulator and in consultation with the Consumer Council.”

NI Water recognises that these increases come at a challenging time for the local business community. In particular, the removal of the phased in discount on sewerage charges for measured customers.  However, the organisation will continue to invest £1 million per working day in water and sewerage infrastructure alongside continuous improvements in customer service and cost efficiency.

For further information, customers can contact NI Water’s Customer Relations Centre on 0845 877 0030 or go online to www.niwater.com/watercharges. 
ENDS

For media enquiries, please contact NI Water Press Office on 028 90 354710 or email press.office@niwater.com. If out of hours please contact the pager number on 07623952564.
Notes to editors

· Non-domestic customers include: small, medium and large businesses, farms, industrial users, voluntary organisations and charities, public bodies, churches and non-household use properties.

· Measured customers are charged for water and sewerage based on a meter reading.

· Unmeasured customers are charged based on the Net Annual Value of their premises.
· Customers will only be charged for the services that they receive. Premises not connected to the public sewer will not be charged for sewerage. 

· NI Water is in the final stages of installing meters, where possible, at all non-domestic customer premises.    

· The Mogden Formula is a UK industry standard.
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